

Arctic Development Library

## Government Of The Northwest Territories -Public Committess, Boards And Councils Handbook Type of Study: Reference Material Date of Report: 1995 Author: G.n.w.t. - Legislative Assembly Catalogue Number: 9-5-391

GOVERNMENT OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES - PUBLIC COMMITTESS, BOARDS AND COUNCILS HANDBOOK Sector: Reference Material

9-5-391 Reference Material

> NWT PPS Pub 1995

> > 1. 202

994

10 Waters

Certify 23

<section-header><section-header><section-header><section-header><section-header><section-header><section-header><section-header>



Government of the Northwest Territories.

Public Committees Boards and Councils Handbook

•

Revised August 1995

1

**LEGISLATIVE** LIBRARY YELLOWKNIFE, N.W.T.

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION
APPOINTMENT PROCEDURES
ABORIGINAL RIGHTS COURTS CHALLENGES COMMITTEE 1
APPRENTICESHIP, TRADE AND OCCUPATIONS CERTIFICATION BO2
ASSESSMENT APPEAL TRIBUNAL OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIE3
AURORA COLLEGE BOARD OF GOVERNORS 5
COMMISSIONER'S AWARDS COMMITTEE6
JUDICIAL COUNCIL FOR TERRITORIAL JUDGES
JUSTICES OF THE PEACE REVIEW COUNCIL
LABOUR STANDARDS BOARD OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES9
LEGAL SERVICES BOARD OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES
LIQUOR LICENSING BOARD
MEDICAL REGISTRATION COMMITTEE
MINE OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY BOARD
MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES BENEFITS PROGRAM BOARD
NATURAL RESOURCES CONSERVATION TRUST FUND BOARD OF TRUSTEES
NORTHWEST TERRITORIES ARTS COUNCIL 16
NORTHWEST TERRITORIES BUSINESS CREDIT CORPORATION BOARD
NORTHWEST TERRITORIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION BOARD
NORTHWEST TERRITORIES POWER CORPORATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS
NORTHWEST TERRITORIES SOCIAL ASSISTANCE APPEAL BOARD
NUNAVUT ARCTIC COLLEGE BOARD OF GOVERNORS
PUBLIC RECORDS COMMITTEE
PUBLIC UTILITIES BOARD OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES
STATUS OF WOMEN COUNCIL OF THENWT
TERRITORIAL BOARD OF REVISION FOR THE GENERAL TAXATION AREA

Revised August 1995

1'

I

I

I

ł

VICTIMS ASSISTANCE COMMITTEE	29
WORKERS' COMPENSATION BOW	. 30
WORKERS' COMPENSATION BOARD APPEALS TRIBUNAL	. 31

l

.

## REGIONAL HEALTH BOARDS

BAFFIN REGIONAL HEALTH BOARD	33
FORT SMITH HEALTH CENTRE BOARD	35
H.H. WILLIAMS MEMORIAL HOSPITAL BOARD	36
INUVIK REGIONAL HEALTH BOARD	38
KEEWATIN REGIONAL HEALTH BOARD	.40
KITIKMEOT HEALTH BOW	42
MACKENZIE REGIONAL HEALTH SERVICES BOARD	44
STANTON YELLOWKNIFE HOSPITAL BOARD OF MANAGEMENT	. 45

## OTHER JURISDICTIONS

BEVERLY AND QAMANIRJUAQ CARIBOU MANAGEMENT BOARD
CANADIAN PORCUPINE CARIBOU MANAGEMENT BON
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REVIEW BOARD
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT SCREENING COMMITTEE
GWICH'IN ARBITRATION PANEL 53
GWICH'IN INTERIM LAND USE PLANNING BOARD
GWICH'IN RENEWABLE RESOURCES BOARD
INTERNATIONAL PORCUPINE CARIBOU BOARD
INUVIALUIT ARBITRATION PANEL 58
NORTHWEST TERRITORIES WATER BOARD
NUNAVUT ARBITRATION PANEL
NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD
PEEL RIVER WATERSHED ADVISORY COMM
SAHTU ARBITRATION PANEL 66
WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COUNCIL(NWT)
Revised August 1995

#### INTRODUCTION

This Handbook provides information on the membership of public committees, boards and councils in the Northwest Territories, as appointed in whole or in part by the Legislative Assembly, the Executive Council, a Minister or the Commissioner, and is meant as an accessible directory of these boards. The Handbook is published periodically by the Priorities and Planning Secretariat of the Government of the Northwest Territories. The current revision was compiled in August 1995, using information solicited from all Territorial Government departments and, in some cases, from the boards themselves.

Though accurate at the time of revision, board membership changes constantly as terms expire, members resign and vacant positions are filled. Inquiries concerning latest board membership should be directed to the information contact given for each board.

Some of the boards included are not administered by the Government of the Northwest Territories, but they have influence within the territory and the Territorial Government has input on membership.

The authority under which each agency acts varies, and is **specified** for each listing, along with a description of its function, what category it is in, who appoints members, and who the agency reports to.

The following information pertains to boards over which the Government of the Northwest Territories has jurisdiction.

The categories into which a board may fall are:

- advisory,
- regulatory or complex, or
- complex regulated commercial.

All boards fail into the "advisory" category unless they have been otherwise **classified** by the Executive Council. **Classification** as other than "advisory" depends upon several factors. They are:

- complexities of judgement are present requiring special qualifications or technical expertise;
- decisions are made with limited precedent; and
- consequences of decisions are large in dollars, resources or human terms.<sup>1</sup>

Honorariums are paid to members based on classification.

All public boards are subject to the provisions contained in the *Financial Administration* Act and the Government of the Northwest Territories Financial Administration Manual.

The Handbook also provides information relating to approved appointment procedures revised in August of 1993 (see pages ii to iv).

Revised August 1995

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup>Financial Administration Manual - Section810

#### APPOINTMENT PROCEDURES

#### RESPONSIBILITY

The **final** appointment authority for boards and agencies varies with the legislation or policy under which the board or agency was formed. The Minister responsible may appoint members to a board where that authority has been **specified** in the legislation or policy establishing it. **In** other instances, the Executive Council or Commissioner must approve appointments. The governing instrument should be referred to in each case.

#### NOMINATION PROCEDURE

The Minister responsible is **notified** by the board chairperson that a vacancy will occur six weeks prior to the term expiring or at the time an unexpected vacancy occurs.

The Minister may seek suggestions for suitable candidates for board membership from:

- Colleagues
- M L A s
- Deputy Minister (who may request Regional Superintendents' input)
- Regional Directors
- •Community and Regional Councils
- •Chairperson of the board in question
- •Other persons or agencies relevant to the boards activities

Nomination for appointment may be submitted by letter to the Minister responsible identifying the nominee and the nominator and listing the nominee's qualifications for the position. The information can be provided in the form of a cover letter and resume, but should emphasize the strengths and abilities of the nominee particular to the board seat in question.

Some seats are to be filled by individuals from particular communities or groups, or are otherwise limited. Every effort is made so that the appointment reflects the population served by the board in question. Technical knowledge is important, but there is also a need for lay representation. Consideration is given to life experience, traditional knowledge, aboriginal identity, gender, place and duration of residence, involvement in community activities and work experience.

The Deputy Minister will advise persons making the nomination of any particular **qualifications** the board appointee should have. **Any** information which will support the nomination should be provided in the letter of nomination or attached resume.

The names will be compiled by a person designated by the Minister (usually the Deputy Minister or equivalent position).

Candidates **identified** by the Minister as suitable and **qualified** for a particular board **shall** be screened by the Deputy Minister for potential conflicts of interest as defined in the *Act Respecting Conflict of Interest of Members of Boards and Municipal Councils. The* Deputy Minister will then contact nominees selected by the Minister to ensure they are willing to **participate** on the board in question **and** understand the duties and responsibilities of the position.

Revised August 1993

If the Minister or Commissioner has the authority to make the appointment, an information item is prepared by the Minister and submitted to the Executive Council. The information item should include:

- the name of the board;
- the name of the appointee;
- the position to which he or she is appointed (i.e. Chairperson, Member);
- the term of the appointment;
- the group or community the person represents, if any;
- the appointee's qualifications for the position; and
- a list of the membership and terms of the current board (the relevant pages of the Public Committees, Boards and Councils Handbook may be attached for this purpose).

Community level committees may be appointed without going through the above nominating procedure, (e.g. Community Social Assistance Appeal Committees). These appointments, however, must follow the legislated appointment procedures.

Once the meeting of the Executive Council takes place with the information item on the **agenda**, and there are no objections or specific direction given to the contrary, the Minister takes the appropriate steps to make the appointment as specified under the section on appointment procedures below.

If the Executive Council has the authority to make the appointment, the item should be submitted for Executive Council consideration in a decision paper format with the information, as listed above for **an** information **item**, included. Should Cabinet approval of the nomination be given, a record of decision is issued.

**In** some instances, the Legislative Assembly must approve nominations prior to the appointment being made. Where a formal Executive Council nomination is to be forwarded to the Legislative Assembly, the nomination may be obtained by means of a decision paper.

#### APPOINTMENT PROCEDURE

#### For Boards Created through Legislation

After the proposed appointment has appeared as an information item on the Executive Council agenda or an appointment has been approved by Executive Council and a record of decision issued or the Legislative Assembly has confirmed appointments as required by Legislation, the chairperson of the board is contacted by the Minister and advised of the appointment.

The deputy minister of the department providing administrative support or who deals with that board, obtains the necessary forms (Attached as Annex A) from the Legislation Division, Department of Justice, and provides the necessary information to prepare the appointment.

The Legislation Division prepares the appointment on the appropriate instrument for signature by the Minister or Commissioner as **specified** in the Legislation creating the board or agency. It is this instrument which makes the appointment official.

**Although** statutory requirements may call for the Commissioner to sign the instrument prepared by the Legislation Division, it is normal practice for the Minister responsible to make the **official notification** of the appointment by means of a letter from the Minister to the appointee.

Revised August 1993

iii

The Legislation Division registers the instrument and publishes it in the NWT Gazette.

#### For Boards Created through Policy

Where the individual Minister has appointment authority, a letter from the Minister makes the appointment official after the appointment has appeared as an information item on the Executive Council agenda.

Where the Executive Council has appointment authority, a record of decision is required to make the appointment official. In this case the letter from the Minister responsible serves as **notification** of the appointment.

For consistency with appointments made for organizations created through Legislation, the appointment form attached as Annex B should be completed, signed by the Minister responsible, and forwarded to the Legislation Division for publication in the **NWT** Gazette.

The Minister's authority would be noted as either the meeting number where the item appeared as an information item in the case where the Minister has authority, or the Record of Decision number in the case where the Executive Council has authority for the appointment. Although publication of board appointments in the NWT Gazette is not a legal requirement, it provides a single reference **source** for all appointments made by the Government of the Northwest Territories.

Revised August 1993

iv

#### EXAMPLE OF INSTRUMENT

(Date)

# DIRECTOR, LEGISLATION DIVISION DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

#### Request for Appointment/Designation/Revocation

Please prepare an appointment/designation/revocation for the following person(s):

(name) (name) (position) (position) etc.

according to the information provided on the attached form(s). To the best of my knowledge, the person(s) to be appointed/designated **is/are** not **disqualified** by virtue of any provision of the **Act/regulations** from being appointed/designated to the above position(s).\*

Please forward completed instrument(s) to the person noted below:

(Signature of Deputy Minister)

\*Note: The last sentence does not apply to revocations.

Al

## **REQUEST** FOR APPOINTMENT/DESIGNATION/REVOCATION

1. <u>Full legal name</u> i.e. name as stated on birth certificate, of person to be appointed, designated, or revoked:

First Name Middle Name Surname

2. Place of residence at time of appointment:

#### City/Town/Village/Hamlet/Settlement

*3. Name* of Actor regulation under which the appointment/designation/revocation is being made and number of the applicable section:

\*Please note that we no longer include the *Interpretation Act*.

4. Indicate position responsible for signing the Instrument:

Minister \_ Director\_ Commissioner \_ Other \_\_\_\_\_

#### FOR APPOINTMENTS ONLY

- 5. **Position** to which person is to be appointed or designated:
- 6. Length of term of appointment or designation:
  - a. \_\_\_\_\_ years/months/days,
  - b. \_\_\_\_\_ indefinite, or
  - c. \_\_\_\_\_ specific dates.

## FOR REVOCATIONS ONLY

7. If a revocation, please state the original registration number of appointment:

.

8. Position person is being revoked from:

9. Present residence of person being revoked, if known:

A2

## FORMAT FOR GAZETTING OF APPOINTMENTS

## MADE PURSUANT TO AN EXECUTIVE COUNCIL POLICY

(Name of Po	olicy)
The Minister pursuant to the(Name of Po appoints:	
(Name of Appointee)	
(Address of Appointee)	
as <b>a</b> member of the(Name of Board)	for a term of
years, with effect from the day of	, 19
Record of Decision or (Number)	
Executive Council(Meeting Number)	
Dated at Yellowknife this day of	<u> </u>

(Signature)

(Name of Minister)

PUBLIC COMMITTEES, BOARDS AND COUNCILS

#### ABORIGINAL RIGHTS COURTS CHALLENGES COMMITTEE

- **FUNCTION:** The Aboriginal Rights Courts Challenges Committee was established by the Minister of Justice to advise the Minister on applications for grants to pay legal expenses for individuals or non-profit organizations who seek to define or protect aboriginal, treaty or other rights that pertain to the aboriginal peoples of the Northwest Territories, through the court process.
- CATEGORY: Complex
- AUTHORITY: Falls within the general law reform responsibilities of the Department of Justice
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Justice
- REPORTS To: Minister of Justice

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	Sue Heron-Herbert (Yellowknife, NWT)		Indeterminate
Members:	Florence Barnaby (Fort Good Hope, NWT)		Indeterminate
	Rosemarie Kuptana (Ottawa, Ont)		Indeterminate

#### For Information, **Contact:**

Don Avison, Deputy Minister Department of Justice Government of **the** Northwest TerritOries **Box** 1320 Yellowknife, **NWT** XIA 2L9

Telephone:	(403) 873-7453
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0173

Revised August, 1995

## APPRENTICESHIP, TRADE AND OCCUPATIONS CERTIFICATION BOARD

The Board advises the Minister on all matters pertaining to trade certification.		
Regulatory or Complex		
Apprenticeship, Trade and Occupations Certification Act		
7: Minister of Education, Culture and Employn	nent	
<b>O:</b> Minister of Education, Culture and Employment		
	APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
Rebecca Hopkins (Hay River, <b>NWT</b> )	04 Mar 95	03 <b>Mar</b> 97
Joe Leonardis (Yellowknife, NWT)	27 Sept 93	26 Sept 95
Wayne Wilkinson (Fort Simpson, <b>NWT)</b>	1 <b>8 Aug</b> 94	17 Aug 96
Harry <b>Flaherty</b> ( <b>Iqaluit, NWT</b> )	17 <b>Mar 95</b>	16 <b>Mar 97</b>
Simeoni Tatty (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	27 Sept 93	26 Sep 95
Jack <b>Kupeuna</b> Sr. (Cambridge Bay, <b>NWT</b> )	17 Mar 95	16 <b>Mar 97</b>
Dermis Pascal (Aklavik, NWT)	18 Aug 94	17 Aug 96
	Regulatory or Complex Apprenticeship, Trade and Occupations Cer : Minister of Education, Culture and Employn Minister of Education, Culture and Employn Rebecca Hopkins (Hay River, NWT) Joe Leonardis (Yellowknife, NWT) Wayne Wilkinson (Fort Simpson, NWT) Harry Flaherty (Iqaluit, NWT) Simeoni Tatty (Rankin Inlet, NWT) Jack Kupeuna Sr. (Cambridge Bay, NWT) Dermis Pascal	Regulatory or ComplexApprenticeship, Trade and Occupations Certification ActApprenticeship, Trade and Occupations Certification Act: Minister of Education, Culture and EmploymentMinister of Education, Culture and EmploymentAPPOINTEDRebecca Hopkins04 Mar 95(Hay River, NWT)04 Mar 95Joe Leonardis27 Sept 93(Yellowknife, NWT)18 Aug 94Harry Flaherty (Iqaluit, NWT)17 Mar 95Simeoni Tatty (Rankin Inlet, NWT)27 Sept 93Jack Kupeuna Sr. (Cambridge Bay, NWT)17 Mar 95Dermis Pascal18 Aug 94

## For Information , **Contact:**

۲.

Manager, Apprenticeship,	Trade and Occupational Certification
Department of Education,	Culture and Employment
Government of the North	west Territories
<b>Box</b> 1320	
Yellowknife, NWT	XIA 2L9

Telephone:	(403) 873-7357
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0200

Revised August, 1995

## ASSESSMENT APPEAL TRIBUNAL OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES

FUNCTION:	The Tribunal shall hear property assessment appeals made to it as a result of a decision from a municipal or territorial board of revision.				
CATEGORY:	Regulatory or Complex				
AUTHORITY:	Property Assessment and Taxation Act				
APPOINTED BY	7: Minister of Municipal and Community Affair	S			
REPORTS To:	Minister of Municipal and Community Affair	'S			
		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>		
CHAIRPERSON:	Jim Currie (Iqaluit, NWT - core member)	19 Jan 94	23 <b>Nov</b> 98		
Members:	Gerard Phillips ( <b>Yellowknife</b> , NWT - core member)	18 <b>Jan 93</b>	23 Nov 98		
	Greg <b>Haist</b> (Hay River, <b>NWT</b> )	15 Oct 91 "	14 Ott 97		
	William Makayak ( <b>Rankin Inlet, NWT</b> )	10 <b>Mar 95</b>	03 Sept 98		
	Garth Erroll Malakoe (Yellowknife, NWT)	10 <b>Mar 95</b>	03 Sept 98		
	Richard M. Hill (Inuvik, NWT)	10 <b>Mar 95</b>	03 Sept 98		
	Norman Mair (Yellowknife, NWT)	10 <b>Mar 95</b>	03 Sept 98		
	Gordon Campbell (Inuvik, NWT)	15 Oct 91	14 Ott 97		
	Frank Laverne Tordoff (Hay River, NWT)	15 Oct 91	14 Ott 97		
	Lloyd Brown (Yellowknife, NWT)	19 <b>Jan 94</b>	19 Jan 97		
SECRETARY:	Dennis Lowing (Yellowknife, NWT)	10 Nov 89	at pleasure		

Revised August, 1995

#### For Information , **Contact:**

John Williston, Director of Assessment Department of Municipal and Community Affairs Government of the Northwest Territories Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2L9

Telephone:(403) 873-7340Facsimile:(403) 920-6156

Revised August, 1995

#### AURORA COLLEGE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

FUNCTION:	The Aurora College <b>Board</b> of Governors administers Aurora College and provides advice to the Minister of Education, Culture and Employment on policy matters.			
CATEGORY:	Regulatory or Complex			
AUTHORITY:	Public Colleges Act			
APPOINTED BY:	Minister of Education, Culture and Employment			
REPORTS To:	Minister of Education, Culture and Employn	nent		
		Appointed	TERM <b>Expires</b>	
CHAIRPERSON:	Steve Richards (Yellowknife, NWT)	Jan 95	Mar 96	
VICE Chairperson:	Margaret Thorn (Fort Providence, <b>NWT</b> )	Jan 95	Mar 96	
MEMBERS	Bob Simpson (Inuvik, NWT)	Jan 95	Mar 96	
	Danny <b>Yakeleya</b> (Fort Norman, <b>NWT</b> )	Jan 95	June 97	
	Roy Erasmus (Yellowknife, <b>NWT</b> )	Jan 95	June 97	
	Diane Gordon (Aklavik, NWT)	Aug 95	June 96	
	Ellen <b>Bourassa</b> (Yellowknife, <b>NWT</b> )	Jul 95	June 96	
	Jane Dragon (Fort Smith, <b>NWT</b> )	Jul 95	June 96	

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT:

Chuck Parker, President Aurora College P.O. Box 1290 Fort Smith, NWT XOE OPO

Telephone: (403) 872-7009 Facsimile: (403) 872-4730

Revised August, 1995

## COMMISSIONER'S AWARD COMMITTEE

FUNCTION:	The Committee is responsible for recommending recipients of the Commissioner's Award.			
CATEGORY:	Advisory			
AUTHORITY:	Commissioner of the Northwest Ter	Commissioner of the Northwest Territories		
APPOINTED BY:	Commissioner of the Northwest Ter	rritories		
REPORTS To:	Commissioner of the Northwest Te	erritories		
		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES	
CHAIRPERSON:	Mr. John Hill (Hay River, <b>NWT)</b>	01 Ott 94	01 Ott 97	
Members:	Ms. Doma <b>Ballas</b> (Inuvik, NWT)	15 Ott 94	15 Sep 96	
	Ms. Liza McPherson (Fort Simpson, NWT)	01 Feb 94	01 Feb 96	
	Mrs. <b>Lavinia</b> Brown " (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	15 oct94	150ct96	
Secretary:	Mrs. Rowena Bower (Yellowknife, NWT)		Indeterminate	

For Information, **Contact:** 

Mrs. Rowena Bower Office of the Commissioner Government of the Northwest Territories Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2L9

Telephone:	(403) 873-7210
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0223

Revised August, 1995

#### JUDICIAL COUNCIL FOR TERRITORIAL JUDGES

FUNCTION: Established under the authority of the *Territorial Court Act* to recommend to the Commissioner candidates for appointment as territorial judges, to receive and investigate complaints regarding territorial judges, and to make recommendations to the Commissioner with respect to complaints.

CATEGORY: Complex

- **AUTHORITY:** Territorial Court Act
- **APPOINTED** BY: Under the *Territorial Court Act* section 30 (1) there shall be a body to be known as the Judicial Council for Territorial Judges comprising:
  - (a) the senior judge of the Supreme Court;
  - (b) the Chief Judge, or, in any matter in which the Chief Judge has a personal interest, the next most senior territorial judge;
  - (c) a member of the Law Society of the Northwest Territories appointed by that body; and
  - (d) three persons appointed by the Commissioner, on the recommendation of the Minister, two of whom are not judges of the Supreme Court or the Territorial Court or members of the Law Society of the Northwest Territories.
- **REPORTS To:** Commissioner of the Northwest Territories

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON: 7	he Honorable Mr. Justice M.M. de Weerdt (Yellowknife, NWT)	ex officio *	
MEMBERS:	Chief Judge R.W. Halifax (Yellowknife, NWT)	ex officio *	
	Ann <b>Meekitjuk</b> Hanson ( <b>Iqaluit,</b> NWT - Lay Member)	16 Mar 94	15 <b>Mar</b> 97
	Elaine Keenan Bengst (Yellowknife, NWT - Appointee	16 Dec 94	15 <b>Dec</b> 95
For <b>Informati</b>	of the Law Society) ON, CONTACT:		* by virtue of the office

The Honourable Mr. Justice M.M. de Weerdt Judicial Council			
Box 1439 Yellowknife, N	WT	X1A 2P1	
Telephone	(403	) 873-7105	

Telephone:	(405) 8/3 - /103
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0106

Revised August, 1995

## JUSTICES OF THE PEACE REVIEW COUNCIL

FUNCTION:	The Justices of the Peace Review Council reviews, hears and makes recommendations on complaints respecting Justices of the Peace.			
CATEGORY:	Comple	X		
AUTHORITY:	Justices	of the Peace Act		
APPOINTED BY	The Re	view Council is composed of:		
	(a)	the Chief Judge;		
	(b)	(b) a regional judge of <b>the</b> Territorial <b>Court</b> , appointed by the Commissioner in Executive Council;		
	(c)	a justice of the peace appointed by	the Commissioner in Execut	tive Council;
	(d)	a representative of the Minister, ap	ppointed by the Minister; and	
	(e)	a representative of the public, appo Council.	pinted by the Commissioner i	n Executive
<b>REPORTS TO:</b>	Commi	ssioner in Executive Council and the	Chief Judge	
			APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON: 7	(Yellov	orable R. W. Halifax <b>vknife, NWT</b> udge of the Territorial Court)	ex officio *	
Members:	(Yellow	Beverly <b>Browne</b> v <b>knife</b> , NWT - Regional orial Court)	14 Sep 93	13 Sep96
		ucy Jackson ood Hope, <b>NWT</b> )	14 Sep 93	13 Sep 96
		vinia Brown n Inlet, NWT)	14 Sep 93	13 Sep 96
Eon Iverses				* by virtue of the office
For Informat				
	The He	onorable <b>R.W</b> . Halifax		

The Honorable <b>R.W</b> . Halifax Chief Judge of the Territorial Court Justices of the Peace Review Council		
Box 550 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2N4		
Telephone: Facsimile:		873-7604 873-0291

Revised August, 1995

## LABOUR STANDARDS BOARD OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES

FUNCTION:	The Labour Standards Board was established to act as a Statutory Tribunal to review rulings of the Labour Standards Officer, make decisions with respect to the confirmation of those rulings and enforce payment of confirmed certificates setting forth wages due to employees.		
CATEGORY:	Regulatory		
AUTHORITY:	Labour Standards Act		
APPOINTED BY:	Commissioner of the Northwest Territories	(pursuant to section 37.1 of	the Labour Standards Act)
REPORTS TO:	Minister of Safety and Public Services through the office of the Deputy Minister		
		APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	Rosemary Cairns (Yellowknife, NWI')	20 May 86	31 Mar96
MEMBERS:	Debbie Nider (Yellowknife, NWT)	01 Feb 94	31 Jan 98
	Alex LaCroix (Yellowknife, NW'T)	23 Aug 91	22 Aug 95
	Gerry Loomis (Norman Wells, NW'T)	07 Apr 93	06 Apr 96
	Roland Gosselin (Yellowknife, NWT)	02 <b>Dec</b> 93	01 Dec 96

For Information, Contact:

Karyn Dick, Executive Secretary		
Labour Standards Board		
<b>Box</b> 2804		
Yellowknife, NW	T	XIA 2R1
Telephone: Facsimile:		73-7924 73-0260

Revised August, 1995

#### LEGAL SERVICES BOARD OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES

The Board of Directors shall keep under review the legal services provided and the performance of the regional committees; co-ordinate the provision of legal services; and publish details of the legal FUNCTION: services available.

CATEGORY: Advisory

- AUTHORITY: Legal Services Act
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Justice
- REPORTS TO: Minister of Justice

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	Steven Cooper (Yellowknife, NWT)	17 June 94	<b>06</b> Jun 97
MEMBERS:	Peter Esau (Sachs <b>Harbour, NWT)</b>	15 <b>Mar 93</b>	14 <b>Mar 96</b>
	Sally Kusugak (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	18 Mar 93	17 Mar 96
	Susie Ishulutak (Iqaluit, NWT)	29 <b>Nov</b> 94	28 <b>Nov</b> 97
	Nora Sanders (Yellowknife, NWT)	13 Ott 94	12 Ott 96
	Margaret MacKenzie (Yellowknife, NWT)	26 May 93	25 May 96
	Violet Beaulieu (Fort Resolution, NWT)	25 May 94	29 May 97
	Uriash Puqiqnak (Gjoa Haven, NWT)	17 Jun 94	17 Jun 97

FOR INFORMATION, CONTACT:

Facsimile:

Bruce McKay, Executive Director Legal Services Board of the Northwest Territories Department of Justice Government of the Northwest Territories **Box** 1320 XIA 2L9 Yellowknife, NWT (403) 873-7450 Telephone: (403) 873-5320

Revised August, 1995

## LIQUOR LICENSING BOARD

FUNCTION:	The Liquor Licensing Board was established to control the conduct of licensees, the management and equipment of licensed premises and the conditions under which liquor maybe sold or consumed.		
CATEGORY:	Regulatory		
AUTHORITY:	Liquor Act		
APPOINTED B	Y: Minister responsible for the Liquor Act		
REPORTS <b>To:</b>	The Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories through the Minister of Safety and Public Services		
		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON :	Merlyn Williams (Yellowknife, NWT)	30 Apr 95	30 Apr 97
MEMBERS:	Gordon Rennie (Iqaluit, NWI')	22 Dec 89	12 <b>Jan 96</b>
	Keith Sharp ( <b>Rankin Inlet, NWT</b> )	03 May 93	03 May 97
	Doma Marie Ballas (Inuvik, NW-T)	01 Jun 93	01 Jun 97
	Red Pedersen (Coppermine, NWT)	15 Jan 94	15 Jan 97
	Don Strang (Yellowknife, NWT)	15 Jan 94	15 <b>Jan 97</b>
	Theresa Crane (Yellowknife, NWT)	15 <b>Jan 94</b>	15 <b>Jan 97</b>
	Mary Rose Casaway (Lutselk'e, NWT)	15 Jan 94	15 Jan 97

## For Information, Contact:

Executive Secretary Liquor Licensing Board Government of the Northwest Territories Box 1130 (2nd Floor, Gensen Building) Hay River, NWT XOE ORO

Telephone:	(403) 874-2906
Facsimile:	(403) 874-2180

Revised August, 1995

## MEDICAL REGISTRATION COMMITTEE

FUNCTION:	The committee reviews and decides upon medical applications from persons who wish to practice medicine in the Northwest Territories.		
CATEGORY:	Regulatory		
AUTHORITY:	Medical Professions Act		
APPOINTED BY	7: Minister of Health and Social Services		
<b>Reports To:</b>	Minister of Health and Social Services		
		APPOINTED	<b>TERM EXPIRES</b>
CHAIRPERSON: I	Dr. Margaret Ann Woodside (Yellowknife, NWT)	30 Jan 94	30 Jan 96
MEMBERS:	Dr. P. Lessard (Yellowknife, NW'T)	28 Apr 95	27 Apr 97
	Dr. Teresa Hansen (Yellowknife, NWT)	24 Jun 94	24 <b>Jun</b> 96
	Ian <b>Gilchrist</b> (Yellowknife, <b>NWT</b> )	02 Feb 95	02 Feb 97
	Peter Groenen (Yellowknife, NWT)	22 <b>Jun</b> 95	21 Jun 97
	Sharon R-pick Registrar Professional Licensing (Yellowknife, NWT)	ex officio*	

\* by virtue of the office

FOR INFORMATION, **CONTACT:** 

Registrar, Professional Business Licensing Consumer and Corporate Affairs Division Department of Safety and Public Services Government of the Northwest Territories **Box** 1320 **Yellowknife**, NWT XIA 2L9 Talanhone: (403) 920 8058

Telephone:	(403) 920-8058
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0272

Revised August, 1995

## MINE OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY BOARD

Established under the Mining Safery Act to advise and recommend to the Minister:		
<ul> <li>matters concerning the <i>Mining Safety Act</i> and regulations;</li> <li>matters concerning the occupational health and safety of persons working in or about a mine; and</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of persons working in a mine that is referred to it by the Minister from time to time.</li> </ul>		
Advisory		
Mining Safety Act		
Minister responsible for the Mining Safety Act		
Minister responsible for the Mining Safety Act		
	APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>
Dave Turner (Yellowknife, <b>NWT</b> )	08Ju192	31 Mar 96
Peter Sangris (Ndilo, NWT)	03 Ott 94	31 Mar 96
Ian Berzinls (Yellowknife, NWT)	19 Jul 95	31 Mar 96
Jim <b>Marshall</b> (Toronto, Ontario)	26 Sept 94	31 <b>Mar 96</b>
Andrew King (Toronto, Ontario)	29 Sept 94	31 <b>Mar 96</b>
	<ul> <li>matters concerning the <i>Mining Safe</i></li> <li>matters concerning the occupational and</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupaties referred to it by the Minister from</li> <li>Advisory</li> <li><i>Mining Safety Act</i></li> <li>Minister responsible for the <i>Mining Safety Act</i></li> <li>Minister responsible for the <i>Mining Safety Act</i></li> <li>Dave Turner (Yellowknife, NWT)</li> <li>Peter Sangris (Ndilo, NWT)</li> <li>Ian Berzinls (Yellowknife, NWT)</li> <li>Jim Marshall (Toronto, Ontario)</li> <li>Andrew King</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>matters concerning the <i>Mining Safety Act</i> and regulations;</li> <li>matters concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>any matter concerning the occupational health and safety of personand</li> <li>Advisory</li> <li>Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Minister responsible for the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Mappendic transpondence of the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Minister responsible for the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Mappendic transpondence of the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Minister responsible for the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Mappendic transpondence of the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Minister responsible for the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Minister responsible for the Mining Safety Act</li> <li>Mappendic transponde</li></ul>

For Information, Contact:

Dave Turner, Director, Mine Safety Department of Safety and Public Services			
Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2L9			
Telephone	(403)	873-7078	

Telephone:	(403) 873-7078
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0262

Revised August, 1995

### MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES BENEFITS PROGRAM BOARD

FUNCTION: The Board shall manage the benefits program establish under the *Municipal Employees Benefits* Act.

CATEGORY: Advisory

AUTHORITY: Municipal Employees Benefits Act

- APPOINTED BY: Commissioner of the Northwest Territories
- REPORTS To: Commissioner of the Northwest Territories

APPOINTED TERM EXPIRES

All terms are at the Commissioner's Pleasure

#### CHAIRPERSON: Doug Lagore (Yellowknife, NWT)

MEMBERS: David Rarnsden (Yellowknife, NWT')

> Yvon Blanchette (Yellowknife, NWT)

> Ken Lovely (Yellowknife, NWT)

> Lew Voytilla (Yellowknife, NWT)

#### FOR INFORMATION, CONTACT:

David Ramsden, Deputy Minister Department of Municipal and Community Affairs Government of the Northwest Territories 600,5201-50 Avenue Yellowknife. NWT XIA 3S9

Telephone:	(403) 873-7118
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0152

Revised August, 1995

#### NATURAL RESOURCES CONSERVATION TRUST FUND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

**FUNCTION:** The purpose of the fund is to promote through education, research and demonstration, the wise use of renewable resources; awareness, enhancement and protection of the environment; and use of the most efficient and most effective methods of trapping wildlife.

CATEGORY: Advisory

AUTHORITY: Natural Resources Conservation Trust Act

APPOINTED BY: Minister of Renewable Resources

REPORTS TO: Minister of Renewable Resources

APPOINTED

TERM **Expires** 

MEMBERS: No members appointed as of August 1995

FOR INFORMATION, CONTACT:

Joe Handley, Deputy Minister Department of Renewable Resources Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT X1A 2L9

Telephone:	(403) 873-7420
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0114

Revised August, 1995

## NORTHWEST TERRITORIES ARTS COUNCIL

FUNCTION:	The <b>NWT</b> Arts Council provides recommendations to <b>the Minister</b> of Education, Culture and Employment on financial awards for creative artistic projects in the visual, literary and performing arts, and on issues and policies associated with the arts and artists.			
CATEGORY:	Advisory			
AUTHORITY:	NWT Arts Council Policy			
APPOINTED BY:	Executive Council			
REPORTS To:	Minister of Education, Culture and Employment			
		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>	
CHAIRPERSON:	Susan Rose (Inuvik, NWT)	3 1 Jan 94	31 <b>Jan 96</b>	
Members:	Elisapi Davidee (Iqaluit, NWT)	31 <b>Jan 9</b> 4	31 <b>Jan 96</b>	
	Michael Kusugak (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	31 <b>Jan 94</b>	31 <b>Jan 96</b>	
	John Sabourin (Fort Providence, NWT)	31 <b>Jan 94</b>	31 <b>Jan 96</b>	
	Gabriel Nirlungayuk (Pelly Bay, NWT)	31 <b>Jan 94</b>	31 <b>Jan 96</b>	
	Vicki Tompkins (Yellowknife, NWT)	30 Jun 94	31 <b>Jan 96</b>	

## For Information , **Contact:**

Tom Hudson, Arts Liaison Coordinator cultural Affairs Department of Education, Culture and Employment Government of the Northwest Territories **Box** 1320 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2L9

Telephone:	(403) 920-3103
· · · · ·	· ,
Facsimile:	(403) 873-0107

Revised August, 1995

#### NORTHWEST TERRITORIES BUSINESS CREDIT CORPORATION

FUNCTION:	The Board will direct the business of the Corporation, exercising the powers and duties provided under the <i>Northwest Tern</i> "ton"es Business Credit Corporation Act and regulations.
	The purpose of the Corporation is to stimulate economic development and employment in the Northwest Territories, make loans to business enterprises, guarantee loans made by financial institutions to business enterprises, provide bonds to resident business enterprises and indemnify bonds provided by bonding companies to resident business enterprises.

CATEGORY: Complex

AUTHORITY: Northwest Territories Business Credit Corporation Act

APPOINTED BY: Commissioner in Executive Council

REPORTS TO: Minister of Economic Development and Tourism

		APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	Vacant		
vIcE- Chairperson: 4	Al Woodhouse (Iqaluit, NWT)	04 Oct 91	04 Ott 95
DIRECTORS:	Alison Wyn Barr (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	26 <b>Nov</b> 92	25 <b>Nov</b> 95
	Anthony Chang (Yellowknife, NWT)	04 Oct 91	04 Ott 96
	Mark <b>Kalluak</b> (Arviat, NWT)	04 Oct 91	04 Oct 96
	Frieda Martselos (Fort smith, NW-r)	22 Jun 94	21 Jun 97
	Keith Peterson (Cambridge Bay, <b>NWT</b> )	05 Ott 93	04 Ott 96
	Frank Carmichael (Inuvik, NWT)	22 Dec 94	21 Dec 97

Revised August, 1995

For Information, **Contact:** 

Afzal Currimbhoy, Manager and Chief Executive Officer Northwest Territories Business Credit Corporation Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2L9

Telephone:(403) 920-6454Facsimile:(403) 873-0308

Revised August, 1995

#### NORTHWEST TERRITORIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION BOARD

**FUNCTION:** The Board will direct the business of the Corporation, exercising the powers and duties provided under the *Northwest Tern'tories Development Corporation Act* and regulations.

The purpose of the Corporation is to stimulate economic development and employment in the Northwest Territories through active participation in business enterprises through joint ventures with the private sector or through ownership and operation by the Corporation.

CATEGORY: Complex

A

AUTHORITY: Northwest Territories Development Corporation Act

APPOINTED BY: Commissioner in Executive Council

REPORTS To: Minister of Economic Development and Tourism

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON: Robert K. Leonard (Arviat, NWT) VICE-		17 Sep 92	17 Sep 95
CHAIRPERSON:	Ernie Daniels (Yellowknife, NWT)	17 Sep 90	17 Sep 96
MEMBERS:	Eddie Dillon (Tuktoyaktuk, NW'T)	17 Sep 93	17 Sep 96
	Pat Lyall (Taloyoak, NWT)	17 Sep 93	17 Sep 96
	Dan Marion (Rae, NWT)	17 Sep 92	17 Sep 95
	Jerry Ell (Iqaluit, NWT)	17 Sep 92	17 Sep 95
	Robert Borrelli (Fort Liard, NWT)	01 Dec 93	01 Dec 96
	Beatrice Lepine (Hay River, NW'T)	01 Dec 93	01 Dec 96

Revised August, 1995

## For Information , **Contact:**

Alan Vaughan, President and Chief Executive Officer Northwest Territories Development Corporation Box 1437 Yellowknife, NWT X1A 2P1

Telephone:(403) 920-7700Facsimile:(403) 920-7701Internet:nt-admin @ ntdevcorp.internorth.com

Revised August, 1995

## NORTHWEST TERRITORIES POWER CORPORATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Function:	The objectives of the NWT Power Corporation are to generate, transmit and supply energy, which is defined to include electricity, heat through district heating systems, and gas through pipeline systems. It may also supply water and sewage services and undertake any other <b>activity</b> authorized by the Executive Council. The NWT Power Corporation supplies <b>Electricity</b> to 53 communities in the Northwest Territories.					
CATEGORY:	Chairperson - Complex Regulated Commercial Directors - Regulatory or Complex					
AUTHORITY:	NWT Power Corporation Act	NWT Power Corporation Act				
REPORTS To:	Minister responsible for NWT Power Corporation					
		APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>			
Chairperson: <b>President</b> AND MEMBER	James Hutton Robertson (Inuvik, NWT)	Apr 94	Mar 96			
	A.J. Guthrie (Hay River, NWT)	Ott 94	Ott 97			
Members:	John Pinker (Sidney, B.C.)	<b>Nov</b> 92	Nov 95			
	Rod Hardy (Fort Norman, <b>NWT)</b>	Apr 94	Apr 96			
	J. Norman Olsen (Richmond, B.C.)	Apr 94	Mar 97			
	Brenda Clake (Iqaluit, NWT)	May 94	May 96			
	Lyle Hawkins (Cambridge Bay, <b>NWT</b> )	May 94	May 97			
	Ronald D. Williams (Yellowknife, NWT)	Aug 94	Aug 97			
	Gordon Stewart (Yellowknife, NWT)	Jun 95	May 98			
For Information, Contact:						
	Jeannee Johnson, Corporate Sec NWT Power Corporation 402, 5201-50 Avenue Yellowknife, NWT XIA					

Telephone:(403) 669-3390Facsimile:(403) 669-3395

Revised August, 1995

## NORTHWEST TERRITORIES SOCIAL ASSISTANCE APPEAL BOARD

Function:	The Social Assistance Appeal Board was established to hear appeals arising from findings of appeal committees.				
CATEGORY:	Regulatory				
AUTHORITY:	Social Assistance Act				
APPOINTED BY:	Commissioner of the Northwest Territories				
REPORTS To:	No reporting relationship.				
		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES		
CHAIRPERSON :	Birgit Ballantine (Yellowknife, NWT)	04 Mar 93	03 Mar 97		
Members:	Gina Blondin (Yellowknife, NWI')	04 Mar 93	<i>03</i> Mar 97		
	Ernie Abel (Hay River, <b>NWT</b> )	04 Mar 93	03 Mar 97		
	vacant				
	vacant				

## For Information, **Contact:**

Dana Heide, Director Income Support Division Department of Education, Culture and Employment Government of the NWT Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2L9

Telephone:	(403)920-8921
Facsimile:	(403)873-0443

Revised August, 1995

## NUNAVUT ARCTIC COLLEGE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

FUNCTION:	Nunavut Arctic College Board of Governors administers Nunavut Arctic College and provides advice to the Minister of Education, Culture and Employment on policy matters.				
CATEGORY:	Regulatory or Complex				
AUTHORITY:	Public Colleges Act				
APPOINTED BY:	Minister of Education, Culture and Employment				
REPORTS TO:	Minister of Education, Culture and Employment				
		APPOINTED	TERM <b>EXPIRES</b>		
CHAIRPERSON:	Joe <b>Ohokannoak</b> (Cambridge Bay, <b>NWT</b> )	Jan 95	June 97		
vIcE- CHAIRPERSON	Lynn Woodhouse ( <b>Iqaluit)</b>	Jan 95	Mar 96		
	George Porter ( <b>Gjoa</b> Haven, <b>NWT</b> )	Jan 95	June 97		
	Melinda Tatty ( <b>Rankin</b> Inlet)	Jan 95	<b>Mar</b> 96		
	Philip Uvilluk (Pond Inlet, NWT)	Jan 95	June 97		
	Salomie Awa-Cousins (Pond Inlet, (NWT)	Feb 95	Mar 96		
	Nancy Linden (Arviat, NWT)	Feb 95	Mar 97		
	Joy Suluk (Arviat, NWT)	Feb 95	Mar 97		

## For information **contact**:

Ms. Greg Welch, President Nunavut Arctic College Box 160 Iqaluit, NW-r XOA OHO

Telephone: (819) 979-4114 Facsimile: (819) 979-4118

Revised August, 1995

## PUBLIC RECORDS COMMI I-TEE

FUNCTION:	The committee advises the Commissioner on all aspects of the administration of government records and approves the destruction of public records not transferred to the Northwest Territories Archives.			
CATEGORY:	Advisory			
AUTHORITY:	Archives Act			
APPOINTED BY:	Minister of Education, Culture and Employment			
REPORTS To:	Commissioner of the Northwest Territories			
		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>	
CHAIRPERSON:	Richard Valpy (Territorial Archivist)	ex officio *		
MEMBERS:	Janet Pennington (Records Manager)	ex officio *		
	Douglas <b>Bothamley</b> (Yellowknife, <b>NWT</b> )	1992	Indefinite	
	Felicia Cash (Yellowknife, NWT)	1994	Two Years	
	Richard Denis (Yellowknife, NWT)	1993	Indefinite	
	Bob Shahi ( <b>Yellowknife, NWT)</b>	1988	Indefinite	
For Informat	ION, <b>CONTACT:</b>		* by virtue of <b>the</b> office	

For Information, Contact:

Richard Valpy, Territorial Archivist NWT Archives				
Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT		XIA 2L9		
Telephone: Facsimile:		373-7698 373-0205		

Revised August, 1995

## PUBLIC UTILITIES BOARD OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES

FUNCTION:	The Public Utilities Board regulates the energy utilities under its jurisdiction by reviewing the affairs, earnings and accounts of each public utility.		
CATEGORY:	Regulatory		
AUTHORITY:	Public Utilities Act		
APPOINTED BY:	Minister responsible for the Public Utilities E	Board	
REPORTS To:	Minister responsible for the Public Utilities Board		
		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON: vICE-	John E. Hill (Hay River, <b>NWT</b> )	on contract '	31 Aug 96
CHAIRPERSON:	Raymond Mercer (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	01 Jan92	31 Dec 96
Members:	Tom Zubko (Inuvik, NWT)	11 Feb 93	10 Feb 96
	Joe Auge (Yellowknife, NWT)	15 Nov 93	14 <b>Nov</b> 96

## REGIONAL ADVISORY BOARD

## To be appointed

## For Information , **Contact:**

John E. Hill, Chairperson Public Utilities Board Bag Service 5006 Hay River, NWT XOE ORO

Telephone:	(403) 874-3944
Facsimile:	(403) 874-3639

Revised August, 1995

## STATUS OF WOMEN COUNCIL OF THE NWT

FUNCTION:	The ob	The objectives of the Council are to:			
	(a)	develop public awareness of issues affecting the status of women;			
	(b)	promote a change in attitudes within the community in order that women may enjoy equality of <b>opportunity</b> ;			
	(c)		encourage discussion and expression of opinion by residents of the Northwest Territories on issues affecting the status of women;		
	(d)	advise the Minister of issues that t	he Minister may refer to the	Council for consideration;	
	(e)	review policies and legislation at government departments or agenci	•	ort its findings to the relevant	
	(f)	provide assistance to the Minister equality of women;	in promoting changes to ens	ure the attainment of	
	(g)	provide the appropriate assistance to organizations and groups whose objectives promote the equality of women.			
CATEGORY:	Adviso	Advisory •			
AUTHORITY:	: Status of Women Council Act				
APPOINTED BY:	Minister	responsible for the Status of Wome	en		
REPORTS <b>To:</b>	The Le of Wor	Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories through the Minister responsible for the Status Vomen			
			APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES	
PRESIDENT:	Rita Aı ( <b>Aklav</b>	rey i <b>k, NWT</b> )	Nov 93	Jul 98	
VICE- Presidents:	Sister A (-Fort <b>S</b>	Agnes Sutherland mith, NWT)	May 93	Apr 98	
		ca <b>Kudloo</b> Lake, <b>NWT</b> )	May 93	Apr 98	
Members:		D. Мом wknife, NWT)	Ju195	<b>Jul</b> 97	
		alaserk n Inlet, NWT)	Jul 95	Jul 97	
		lette <b>Paniyuk</b> Dean <b>t, NWT</b> )	Jan 94	<b>Jan</b> 97	

Revised August, 1995

FOR INFORMATION, CONTACT:

Theresa Handley, Administration Assistant Status of Women Council of the Northwest Territories Tapwe Building Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2L9

Telephone:	(403)	920-6177
Facsimile:	(403)	873-0285

Revised August, 1995

## TERRITORIAL BOARD OF REVISION FOR THE GENERAL TAXATION AREA

FUNCTION:	The Territorial Board of Revision shall hear property assessment complaints made to it as a result of an assessment made by the Director of Assessment.		
CATEGORY:	Regulatory or Complex		
AUTHORITY:	Property Assessment and Taxation Act		
APPOINTED BY:	Minister of Municipal and Community Affair	rs	
REPORTS To:	Minister of Municipal and Community Affair	rs	
		APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON: I	David Timothy McCann (Yellowknife, NWT)	Aug 94	<b>Aug</b> 95
Members:	Al Woodhouse (Iqaluit, NWT)	Aug 94	Aug 95
	Ralph King (Arviat, NWT)	Aug 94	Aug 95
	David Thomas <b>Karpan</b> ( <b>Yellowknife,</b> NW'T)	Aug 94	Aug 95
	Linda Cockney (Tuktoyaktuk, NWT)	Aug 94	Aug 95
Secretary:	Patricia Jean Dartnell (Yellowknife, NWT)	Feb 90	at pleasure

For Information, Contact:

John Williston, Director of	Assessment
Department of Municipal a	nd Community Affairs
Government of the Northw	est Territories
Box 1320	
Yellowknife, NWT	XIA 2L9
,	

Telephone:	(403) 873-7340
Facsimile:	(403) 920-6156

Revised August, 1995

### VICTIMS ASSISTANCE COMMITTEE

**FUNCTION:** The Committee advises the Minister of Justice on policies for services for victims of crime and recommends on the distribution of the Victims Assistance Fund.

- CATEGORY: Advisory
- **AUTHORITY:** Victims of Crime Act
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Justice
- REPORTS 'l'o: Minister of Justice

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON:	Thelma Tees (Yellowknife, NWT)	01 Mar93	29 Feb 96
Members:	Julia <b>Putulik</b> (Chesterfield Inlet, <b>NWT)</b>	01 Mar93	29 Feb 96
	Rebecca Williams (Arctic Bay, NWT)	01 Mar93	29 Feb 96

## For Information , **Contact:**

Lawrence Norbert, Victims Coordinator Policy and Planning Division Department of Justice Government of the Northwest Territories Box 1320 Yellowknife, NWT X1A 2L9

Telephone: Facsimile: (403) 920-6911 (collect) (403) 873-0234

Revised August, 1995

#### WORKERS' COMPENSATION BOARD

FUNCTION: The Board was established to administer the *Workers' Compensation Act.* 

CATEGORY: C o m p l e x

AUTHORITY: Workers' Compensation Act

APPOINTED BY: *The* Minister responsible for the Workers' Compensation Board on the recommendation of the Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories

REPORTS TO: The Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories through the Minister responsible for the Workers' Compensation Board

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON:	Jeffrey Gilmour (Yellowknife, NW'T)	01 <b>Mar 93</b>	29 Feb 96
Members:	Fred <b>Coman</b> (Iq <b>aluit, NWT</b> )	18 Feb 94	17 Feb 97
	Tom Hoefer (Yellowknife, NWT)	04 May 95	03 May 97
	Donald McNenly (Yellowknife, NWT)	04 May 93	03 May 96
	Lydia Bardak ( <b>Yellowknife, NWT)</b>	17 Feb 95	16 Feb 98
	Vivian Stevely (Hay River, NWT)	18 Feb 93	17 Feb 96
	Gordon Wray ( <b>Yellowknife, NWT</b> )	04 May 93	03 May 96

For Information, Contact:

Lyme Green, Secretary of the Board Workers Compensation Board			
Box 8888 <b>Yellowknife,</b> N	WT	XIA 2R3	
Telephone: Facsimile:		920-3897 920-3892	

Revised August, 1995

## WORKERS' COMPENSATION BOARD APPEALS TRIBUNAL

- FUNCTION: The Appeals Tribunal is the final level of the appeal process and hears appeals from a decision of a Workers' Compensation Board review committee. A decision of the Appeals Tribunal on an appeal may not be questioned or reviewed in any court.
- CATEGORY: Complex
- Workers' Compensation Act AUTHORITY:
- APPOINTED BY: The Minister responsible for the Workers' Compensation Board appoints to the Appeals Tribunal one member from among the members of the Workers' Compensation Board, two members on the recommendation of representatives of workers, and two members on the recommendation of representatives of employers
- **REPORTS TO:** Minister responsible for the Workers' Compensation Board

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	Donald McNenly (Yellowknife, NWT)	04 Feb 95	03 May 96
Members:	David Timothy McCann (Yellowknife, NWT)	28 Jun 94	27 Jun 96
	Robert Roman (Yellowknife, M	28 Jun 95	27 Jun 96
(*	Dan Short Yellowknife, NWT)	18 Feb 95	17 Feb 97
	Henry Van Vulpen (Yellowknife, NWT)	01 Aug 95	31 <b>Jul</b> 96

#### For Information, **Contact:**

Facsimile:

Lynne Green, Senior Appeals Registrar Workers Compensation Board Box 8888 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2R3 Telephone: (403) 920-3897 (403) 920-3892

Revised August, 1995

# **REGIONAL HEALTH BOARDS**

Revised August, 1995

## BAFFIN REGIONAL HEALTH BOARD

- **FUNCTION:** Subject to the regulations of the *Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act* (section 13 (a)) a Board of Management
  - (a) shall manage, control and operate the health facility for which it is responsible, and
  - (b) may exercise any powers that are necessary and incidental to its duties under paragraph (a).
- CATEGORY: Complex
- AUTHORITY: Tern" tonal Hospital Insurance Services Act
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Health and Social Services
- **REPORTS** TO: Minister of Health and Social Services

		Appointed	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	George Eckalook (Resolute Bay, NWT)	31 Dec 85	At pleasure
	Timut Qamukaq (Igloolik, NWT)	01 Nov 93	<b>31</b> 0ct96
Members:	Joanasie Kakka (Broughton Island, NW'T)	10 Dec 92	09 Dec 95
	Joanasie Aningmiuq (Iqaluit, NWT)	22 Jul 94	21 <b>Jul</b> 97
	Paniloo Sangoya (Pond Inlet, NWT)	<b>26</b> Aug 94	25 Aug 97
	Liza Ningiuk (Grise Fiord, NWT)	01 Sep 93	<b>31</b> Aug 96
	Joe Arlooktoo (Lake Harbour, NWT)	10 Dec 92	09 Dec 95
	Leah <b>Akpalialuk</b> (Pangnirtung, <b>NWT</b> )	26 Aug 94	25 Aug 97
	Ken <b>MacRury</b> (Iqaluit, NWT - GNWT)	02 Feb 95	01 Feb 98
	Annie Manning (Cape Dorset, NWT)	26 Aug 94	25 Aug 97

Revised August, 1995

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
Members: (CONTINUED)	Qaunaq Palluq (Clyde River, NWT)	10 Dec 92	09 Dec 95
	<b>Kigutikajuk</b> Shappa (Arctic Bay, <b>NWT)</b>	01 Sep 93	31 Aug 96
	Annie Nattaq (Iqaluit, NWT)	22 Jul 94	<b>21 Jul</b> 97
	David <b>Issigaitok</b> (Hall Beach)	27 Ott 94	09 Dec 95

Vacant (**B.R.I.A**)

(B. R.I.A. = Baffin Regional Inuit Association)

For Information, Contact:

Trevor Pollitt, Chief Executive Officer Baffin Regional Health Board Bag 200 Iqaluit, NWT XOA OHO

Telephone:	(819) 979-5300
Facsimile:	(819) 9794514

Revised August, 1995

## FORT SMITH HEALTH CENTRE BOARD

- FUNCTION: Subject to the regulation of the *Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act* (section 13 (a)) a Board of Management
  - (a) shall manage, control and operate the health facility for which it is responsible, and
  - (b) may exercise any powers that are necessary and incidental to its duties under paragraph (a).
- CATEGORY: Complex
- AUTHORITY: Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Health and Social Services
- REPORTS To: Minister of Health and Social Services

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON: Linda McAllister (Salt River First Nation 195)		19 <b>Jan 95</b>	Pleasure
Members:	Frieda Martselos (Fort Smith, NWT - Town)	Feb 94	Feb 97
	Leon Peterson (Fort Smith, NWT - Town)	10 Sep 93	09 Sep 96
	Marion <b>Berls</b> (Fort Smith, NWT - Town)	10 Sep 93	09 Sep 96
	Earl Jacobsen ( <b>Metis</b> Nation Local 50)	10 Sep 93	09 Sep 96
	Alie Dumont ( <b>Metis</b> Nation Local 50)	10 Sep 93	09 Sep 96
	Patricia Coleman (Salt River First Nation 195)	10 Sep 93	09 Sep 96
	Allan Heron (Metis Nation Local 50)	06 June 95	05 June 98

FOR INFORMATION, CONTACT:

Frank Russell, Acting Executive Director		
Fort Smith Health Centre		
<b>Box</b> 1080		
Fort Smith, NWT	XOE OPO	
Telephone:	(403) 872-2713	
Facsimile:	(403) 872-2619	

Revised August, 1995

## H.H. WILLIAMS MEMORIAL HOSPITAL BOARD

FUNCTION:	Subject to the regulation of the <i>Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act</i> (section 13 (a)) a Board of Management:			
	(a)	shall manage, control and operate the	he health facility for which it	t is responsible, and
	(b)	may exercise any powers that are n	ecessary and incidental to its	duties under paragraph (a).
OPERATED BY:	Pentecostal Assemblies of Canada under contract meeting all the legislation of the Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act arid Regulations			
CATEGORY:	Complex	x		
AUTHORITY:	Territor	ial Hospital Insurance Services Act		
APPOINTED BY:	Pentecos	Pentecostal Assemblies Sub-Arctic Mission Society (PSAM)		
<b>Reports</b> To:	Minister of Health and Social Services			
			APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:		e Archibald ver, <b>NWT-PSAM)</b>	Jan 92	<b>Dec</b> 96
vIcE- Chairperson :		n Kirkpatrick ver, <b>NWT - PSAM)</b>	Jun 90	Pleasure
MEMBERS:	Chris Ro (Hay Ri	obinson ver, NWT - <b>PSAM</b> )	Jan 92	Dec 96
	Arthur I (Hay Ri	<b>Martel</b> ver, NWT - Dene Band)	Mar 95	Dec 97
	Ray You (Hay Riv	ung ver, <b>NWT</b> - Town)	Nov 93	Dec 95
	Paul Ba (Hay Ri	rrington ver, NWT - <b>Metis</b> Nation)	Dec 94	<b>Dec</b> 96
	Jennifer (Hay Ri	<sup>·</sup> Seeley ver, NWT - PSAM)	Jan 92	<b>Dec</b> 96

Revised August, 1995

For Information , **Contact:** 

David Mathews, Chief Executive Officer H.H. Williams Memorial Hospital Box 1280 Hay River, NWT XOE ORO Telephone: (403) 874-6512 Facsimile: (403) 874-3449

Effective June 1992, and until further notice, a seat will only be filled on **expiry** if it is a community representative seat and the **community** has no other representative on the board.

Revised August, 1995

## INUVIK REGIONAL HEALTH BOARD

Function:	Subject to the regulations of the <i>Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act</i> (section 13 (a)) a Bead of Management:				
	(a) shall manage, control and operate the health facility for which it is responsible, and				
	(b)	(b) may exercise any powers that <b>are</b> necessary and incidental to its duties under paragraph (a).			
CATEGORY:	Comple	Complex			
AUTHORITY:	Territor	Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act			
APPOINTED BY:	Minister	of Health and Social Services			
REPORTS To:	Minister of Health and Social Services				
			APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>	
CHAIRPERSON:	Dale Ha (Inuvik,		26 Sep 92	Pleasure	
Members:	Miki O' (Inuvik,	<b>Kane</b> , NWT - Town) •	14 Mar 94	13 <b>Mar 97</b>	
	Cathy C (Inuvik	<b>Cockney</b> Regional <b>Council</b> )	05 <b>Jul</b> 94	04Ju197	
	Louisa ( <b>Aklavik</b>	Kalinek c, NW'T)	21 Sep 94	18 <b>Mar 96</b>	
	Gina D (Deline,		14 <b>Jan 93</b>	13 <b>Jan 96</b>	
		Barnaby ood Hope, NWT)	14 Oct 94	16 <b>Mar 97</b>	
	Helen S (Fort No	Squirrel orman, <b>NWT)</b>	08 Jun 93	07 Jun 96	
	Mary E ( <b>Paulat</b> i	. Ruben u <b>k, NWT</b> )	15 Dec 93	14 Dec 96	
	Debbie ( <b>Tuktoy</b>	Raddi ⁄ <b>aktuk, NWT)</b>	19 Aug 94	18 Aug 97	
	Dora K ( <b>Colv</b> ill	ochon e Lake, NWT)	25 Mar 93	24 Mar 96	

Revised August, 1995

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
Members: (CONTINUED)	Walter Firth (Fort McPherson, NW'T)	14 Feb 95	03 Feb 97
	Frank Pope (Norman Wells, <b>NWT</b> )	14 Jan 93	13 <b>Jan 96</b>
	Jackie Joe (Sachs <b>Harbour, NWT</b> )	20 Feb 94	19 Feb 97
	Peter Ross (Tsiigehtchic, NWT)	14 Oct 94	14 Dec 96
	Grace Blake (Inuvik, NWT - G.R.C.)	140ct94	13 Oct 97
	Sarah Cleary (Deline, NWT - S.R.C.)	14 Ott 94	13 Ott 97
	Vacant - Freeze (Inuvik - Town)		

vacant - freeze (GNWT)

(S.R.C. = Shihta Regional Council) (G.R.C.=Gwich'in Tribal Council)

For Information, **Contact:** 

Andrew Lockhart, Chief Executive Officer Inuvik Regional Health Board Bag Service #2 Inuvik, NWT XOE OTO Telephone: (403) 979-2955

Telephone:	(403) 979-2955
Facsimile:	(403) 979-2422

Effective June 1992, and until further notice, a seat will only be filled on expiry if it is a community representative seat and the community has no other representative on the board.

Revised August, 1995

## KEEWATIN REGIONAL HEALTH BOARD

- **FUNCTION:** Subject to the regulation of the *Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act* (section 13 (a)) a Board of Management:
  - (a) shall manage, control and operate the health facility for which it is responsible, and
  - (b) may exercise any powers that are **necessary** and incidental to its duties under paragraph (a).
- CATEGORY: Complex
- AUTHORITY: Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Health and Social Services
- REPORTS TO: Minister of Health and Social Services

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON	: Elizebeth Palfrey (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	IO Jul 91	Pleasure
MEMBERS:	Janet <b>Nungnik</b> (Baker Lake, <b>NWT)</b>	16 Sep 94	15 Sep 97
	Anthyme Kadjuk (Chesterfield Inlet, NWT)	`07 Jul 93	0 <b>6 Jul</b> 96
	Elizabeth Ningeongan (Coral Harbour, NWT)	31 Mar 95	30 Mas 98
	Joshua Curley (Arviat, NWT)	12 May 93	11 May 96
	Lavinia Brown (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	16 Apr 93	15 Apr 96
	Elizabeth <b>Kidlapik</b> (Repulse Bay, NWT')	06 Sep 94	05 Sep 97
	Mina Inuktaluk (Sanikiluaq, NWT)	07 <b>Nov</b> 92	06 Nov 95
	Percy <b>Kabloona</b> (Whale Cove, <b>NWT</b> )	09 Sep 94	08 Sep 97
	Caroline Anawak (Rankin Inlet, NWT - Member at Large)	06 Sep 94	05 Sep 97

Revised August, 1995

APPOINTED

**TERM EXPIRES** 

MEMBERS:	John <b>Kaunak</b>
(CONTINUED)	(Repulse Bay, NWT -
,	Keewatin Regional Council)

10 Aug 94

09 Aug 97

Vacant - freeze (GNWT)

For Information, Contact:

Rosemary Brown, Acting Executive Director Keewatin Regional Health Board Box 298 Rankin Inlet, NWT XOC OGO

Telephone:(819) 645-2171Facsimile:(819) 645-2409

Effective June 1992, and until further notice, a seat will only be filled on **expiry** if it is a community representative seat and the community has no **other** representative on the board.

Revised August, 1995

## KITIKMEOT HEALTH BOARD

FUNCTION:	Subject to the regulation of the <i>Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act</i> (section 13 (a)) a Board of Management:			
	(a) shall marrage, control and operate the health facility for which it is responsible, and			
	(b) may exercise any powers that are n	ecessary and incidental to its	s duties under paragraph (a).	
CATEGORY:	Complex			
AUTHORITY:	Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act			
APPOINTED BY	7: Minister of Health and Social Services			
REPORTS TO:	Minister of Health and Social Services			
		APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>	
ACTING CHAIRPERSON:	Dennis Lyall (Toloyoak, NWT)	18 <b>Nov</b> 94	22 <b>Nov</b> 96	
MEMBERS:	Lena Egotak ( <b>Holman, NWT)</b>	14 Jan 93	13 <b>Jan 96</b>	

19 Mar 93

25 Feb 93

10 Nov 93

13 **Jul** 94

06 Sep 94

12 **Jan 95** 

30 Nov 94

18 Mar 96

24 Feb 96

09 Nov 96

12 **Jul** 97

05 Sep 97

11 Jan 98

23 Nov 96

Revised August, 1995

Raymond Kayasark (Peily Bay, NWT)

Mary Harvey (Coppermine, NWT)

Macabe Nartok (Pelly Bay, NWT)

Patrick Lyall (Taloyoak, NWT)

Millie Evalik

Sharon Ehaloak (Cambridge Bay, NWT)

(K.R.C. = Kitikmeot Regional Council) (K.I.A. = Kitikmeot Inuit Association)

(Cambridge Bay, NWT - K.I.A.)

Ralph Porter (Gjoa Haven, NWT)

For Information , **Contact:** 

Jean Morrison, Executive Director Kitikmeot Health Board Bag Service 200 Cambridge Bay, NWT XOE OCO

Telephone:	(403) 983-7327
Facsimile:	(403) 983-2253

Effective June 1992, and until further notice, a seat will only be filled on expiry if it is a community representative seat and the community has no other representative on the board.

Revised August, 1995

## MACKENZIE REGIONAL HEALTH SERVICES BOARD

FUNCTION:	Subject to the regulation of the <i>Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act</i> (section 13 (a)) a Board of Management:		
	(a) shall manage, control and operate the health facility for which it is responsible, and		
	(b) may exercise any powers that are necessary and incidental to its duties under paragraph (a).		
CATEGORY:	Complex		
AUTHORITY:	Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act		
APPOINTED BY: Minister of Health and Social Services			
REPORTS TO:	Minister of Health and Social Services		
	APPOINTED TERM <b>Expires</b>		
MEMBERS:	(IN PROCESS OF BEING ESTABLISHED AND MEMBERS APPOINTED)		
For Information, Contact:			

Nelson McClelland, Executive Director Mackenzie Regional Health Service **Box** 520 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2N4

Telephone:	(403) 920-6590
Facsimile:	(403) 920-4015

Effective June 1992, and until further notice, a seat will only be filled on **expiry** if it is a community representative seat and the community has no **other** representative on the board.

Revised August, 1995

# STANTON YELLOWKNIFE HOSPITAL BOARD OF MANAGEMENT

FUNCTION:	Subject Manage	to the regulation of the <i>Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act</i> (section 13 (a)) a Boar ement:		
	(a)	shall manage, control and operate the health facility for which it is responsible, and		

(b) may exercise any powers that are necessary and incidental to its duties under paragraph (a).

CATEGORY: Complex

- AUTHORITY: Territorial Hospital Insurance Services Act
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Health and Social Services
- **REPORTS** To: Minister of Health and Social Services

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON:	Anthony Chang (Yellowknife, NWT)	26 <b>Sep 94</b>	Pleasure
Members:	Helen Squirrel (North Great Bear)	23 Jun 95	28 <b>Jul</b> 97
	Adrian Wright (Yellowknife, NWT)	07 <b>Nov</b> 92	06 Nov 95
	Pat <b>Lyall</b> (North coastal)	09 Jan 95	28Ju197
	Leon Peterson (Town of Fort Smith)	29 Jul 94	28 <b>Jul</b> 97
	Florence Archibald (Town of Hay River)	29Ju194	28 <b>Jul</b> 97
	Gino Pin ( <b>Yellowknife, NWT)</b>	<b>07 Nov</b> 92	<b>06</b> Nov 96
	David <b>Grundy</b> (Yellowknife, NWT)	11 Sept 94	10 Sept 97
	Ethel Liske ( <b>Yellowknife</b> , NWT - Dene Band)	01 Dec 93	30 <b>Nov</b> 96
	Joseph Auge (Yellowknife, NWT)	30 May 95	29 May 98

Revised August, 1995

## APPOINTED

TERM EXPIRES

MEMBERS: Moise Rabesca (CONTINUED) (North Great Slave) 11 Sep 94

10 Sep 97

Vacant (South Great Slave)

The Stanton Yellowknife Hospital Board of Management is being restructured.

## For Information, **Contact:**

Dennis Cleaver, Chief Executive Officer Startton Yellowknife Hospital Box 10 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2N1 Telephone: (403) 873-2254 Facsimile: (403) 8734382

Effective June 1992, and until further notice, a seat will ordy be filled on expiry if it is a community representative seat and the community has no other representative on the board.

Revised August, 1995

OTHER JURISDICTIONS

Revised August, 1995

## BEVERLY AND OAMANIRJUAO CARIBOU MANAGEMENT BOARD

FUNCTION:	The Beverly and Qamanirjuaq Caribou Man the Ministers of Canada, Manitoba, Sasl concerned with the protection and managem	katchewan, and the North	
CATEGORY:	Advisory		
AUTHORITY:	<b>Canada Wildlife</b> Act; <b>NWT Wildlife</b> Act; M Saskatchewan Federal-Provincial Agreemen		katchewan <b>Wildlife</b> Act; and
APPOINTED BY	Y: Ministers of Canada, Northwest Territories,	Saskatchewan, and Manitol	Da
REPORTS To:	Ministers of Canada, Northwest Territories,	Saskatchewan, and Manitol	ba
		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	Jerome Denechezhe (Lac Brochet, Man.)	Jun 82	at pleasure (all members)
vIcE- Chairperson :	Sebastian Oosenbrug (Yellowknife, <b>NWT</b> )	<b>Nov</b> 92	
MEMBERS:	David <b>Kritterdlik</b> (Whale Cove, <b>NWT</b> )	Apr 97	
	Lawrence Catholique (Lutselk'e, NWT)	Mar 91	
	George Kuksuk (Arviat, NWT)	Aug 94	
	James Laban (Black Lake, <b>Sask.</b> )	Dec 92	
	Cam Elliott (Thompson, Man.)	Jun 93	
	Floyd Adlem (Yellowknife, NWT)	Apr 89	
	Don Thomas (Edmonton, Alberta)	Feb 88	
	Hugh Hunt ( <b>Regina, Sask.)</b>	Sep 86	
	Edward Powder (Fort smith, NWT)	Jun 91	
	Albert Thorassie (Tadoule Lake, Man.)	Aug91	

Revised August, 1995

APPOINTED

TERM **Expires** 

Members: Billy Shott (CONTINUED) (Uranium City, Sask.)

Mar 91

at pleasure

For Information, Contact:

Gunther Abrahamson, Secretary-Treasurer Beverly and Qamanirjuaq Caribou Management Board 3565 Revelstoke Drive Ottawa, Ont KIV 7B9

Telephone:	(613) 733-2007
Facsimile:	(613) 733-1304

Revised August, 1995

#### CANADIAN PORCUPINE CARIBOU MANAGEMENT BOARD

- FUNCTION: The Canadian Porcupine Caribou Management Board provides advice and recommendations to the Ministers of Canada, Yukon and the Northwest Territories on matters relating to the Caribou herd.
- **CATEGORY:** Advisory
- **AUTHORITY:** Porcupine Caribou Management Agreement
- APPOINTED BY: Eight voting members appointed by the Governments of Canada (to represent Canada); Yukon (to represent Yukon and Council for Yukon Indians); and Government of the Northwest Territories (to represent Government of the Northwest Territories, **Dene/Metis** Association and **Inuvialuit** Game Council)
- REPORTS To: Ministers of Canada, Yukon, and Northwest Territories

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSON: vIcE-	Vacant	Fall 92	Fall 97
	Billy Germaine (Mayo, Yukon)	Fail 92	Fall 97
MEMBERS:	Donald <b>Aviugana</b> ( <b>Aklavik,</b> NWT - Inuvialuit Game Council)	Fail 92	Fall 97
	Johnny Charlie Sr. (Fort McPherson, NWT - Dene/Metis)	Fall 92	Fall 97
	Roy <b>Moses</b> (Old Crow, Yukon - Council for Yukon India	Fall 92 ans)	Fall 97
	Stan <b>Njootli</b> (Old Crow, Yukon - Council for Yukon India	Fall 92 ans)	Fall 97
	John Nagy ( <b>Inuvik, NWT - GNWT)</b>	Fall 92	Fall 97
	Brian <b>Pelchat</b> (Whitehorse, Yukon - Yukon Government)	Fall 92	Fall 97
	Don Russel (Whitehorse, Yukon - Government of Canad	Fall 92 a)	Fall 97

For Information , Contact:

Doug Urquhart, Secretary/Treasurer		
Porcupine Caribou Management Board		
Site 20 Comp 116 RRI		
Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 4Z6		

Telephone and Facsimile: (403) 6334780

Revised August, 1995

#### ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REVIEW BOARD

- FUNCTION: The Environmental Impact Review Board conducts public reviews of development proposals referred to it by the Environmental Impact Screening Committee and advises the appropriate government authority as to whether proposed developments should proceed and under what conditions. Where projects are found to affect wildlife harvesting, the Board provides an estimate of the potential liability to the developer.
- CATEGORY: Advisory
- AUTHORITY: Inuvialuit Final Agreement (1984)
- APPOINTED BY: Seven voting members, three appointed by the Government of **Canada**, three appointed by the Inuvialuit Game Council and a chairperson appointed by the Government of Canada with the consent of the Inuvialuit. Of the three members appointed by the Government of **Canada**, one is nominated by the Government of the Northwest Territories and one is nominated by the Yukon Government
- REPORTS To: Ministers of the above governments

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON:	Robert Hornal (Vancouver, B.C.)	11 <b>Jul</b> 95	11 <b>Jul</b> 98
Members:	Albert <b>Elias</b> (Holman Island, NWT - Inuvialuit)		Indeterminate
	Nelson Green (Paulatuk, NWT - Inuvialuit)		Indeterminate
	Calvin Pokiak (Tuktoyaktuk, NWT - Inuvialuit)		Indeterminate
	Peter Bannon (Yellowknife, NWT - GNWT)	11 <b>Jul</b> 95	11 <b>Jul</b> 98
	Andrew Williams (Whitehorse, Yukon - Yukon Government)	11 <b>Jul</b> 98	<b>11Jul</b> 98
	Tom Butters (Inuvik, NWT - Government of Canada)	11 Jul 95	11 Ju198

For Information, **Contact:** 

Linda Graf Environmental Impact Review Board Box 2102 Inuvik, NWT XOE OTO

Telephone: (403) 979-2828

Revised August, 1995

### ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT SCREENING COMMITTEE

- **FUNCTION:** The Environmental Impact Screening Committee examines all development proposals in the Inuvialuit Settlement Region to determine whether they contain sufficient information to make an assessment, and whether they might have significant negative environmental impact, or potential impact, on present or future harvesting. Proposals considered to pose significant environmental impact are referred to the Environmental Impact Review Board or another appropriate body for public review.
- CATEGORY: Advisory
- AUTHORITY: Inuvialuit Final Agreement (1984)
- APPOINTED BY: Seven voting members, three appointed by the Government of Canada, three appointed by the Inuvialuit Game Council and a chairperson appointed by the Government of Canada with the consent of the Inuvialuit. Of the three members appointed by the Government of Canada, one is nominated by the Government of the Northwest Territories and one is nominated by the Yukon Government

**REPORTS TO:** Ministers of the above governments

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON:	Tom Beck (Inuvik, NWT) •	11 Jul 95	11 <b>Jul</b> 98
Members:	Alex Kaglik (Inuvik, NWT - Inuvialuit)		Indeterminate
	Billy Day (Inuvik, NWT - Inuvialuit)		Indeterminate
	Fred Wolki (Tuktoyaktuk, NWT - Inuvialuit)		Indeterminate
	John Nagy ( <b>Inuvik,</b> NWT - G <b>NWT)</b>	11 <b>Jul</b> 95	11 <b>Jul</b> 98
	Ken <b>Kiemele</b> ( <b>Whitehorse</b> , Yukon - Yukon Government)	11 <b>Jul</b> 95	11 <b>Jul</b> 98
	Tom Butters (Inuvik, NWT - Government of Canada)	11 Jul 95	11 Jul 98

FOR INFORMATION , CONTACT:

Linda Graf	
Environmental In	mpact Screening Committee
Box 2102	
Inuvik, NWT	XOE OTO
Telephone:	(403) 979-2828

Revised August, 1995

## **GWICH'IN** ARBITRATION PANEL

- **FUNCTION:** The Panel has the jurisdiction to arbitrate in respect of any **matter** which the agreement stipulates is to be determined by the **arbitration** and any matter concerning the interpretation or application of the agreement which the parties agree to be bound by an arbitration decision in accordance with the dispute resolution chapter.
- CATEGORY: Quasi-Judicial
- AUTHORITY: Canada and the Government of the Northwest Territories may each appoint two members and the Gwich'in Tribal Council may appoint four members
- **REPORTS TO:** Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON	James <b>Ross</b> (Fort McPherson, NWT -Gwich'in)	4 Jun 93	3 Jun 98
vIcE- Chairperson :	Letha MacLachlan (Calgary, Alberta - GNWT)	<b>4</b> Jun 93	3 Jun 98
Members:	Robert Alexie Jr. (Fort McPherson, NWT - Gwich'in)	4 Jun 93	3 Jun 98
	John Bayly (Yellowknife, NWT - GNWT)	4 Jun 93	3 Jun 98
	Charlie Gaudet ( <b>Yellowknife, NWT-</b> Government of Canada)	4 Jun 93	3 Jun 98
	Willard Hagen (Fort McPherson, <b>NWT - Gwich'in)</b>	4 Jun 93	3 Jun 98
	Richard Hill (Inuvik, NWT- Government of Canada)	4 Jun 93	3 Jun 98
	Peter Ross (Tsiigehtchic, NWT - Gwich'in)	<b>4</b> Jun 93	3 Jun 98

For Information Contact:

James Ross Gwich'in Arbitration Panel c/oGwicha Gwich' in Council Fort McPherson, NWT XOE OJO

Telephone:	(403) 952-2330
Facsimile:	(403) 952-2212

Revised August, 1995

## GWICH'IN INTERIM LAND USE PLANNING BOARD

FUNCTION:	The purpose of the board is to develop a draf	t land use plan for the settle	ement area.
CATEGORY:	Advisory		
AUTHORITY:	Gwich'in Comprehensive Land Claim Agreement		
APPOINTED BY:	Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs		
REPORTS To:	: Minister of Renewable Resources, Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs, Gwich'in Tribal Council		
		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON:	Piet Van Loon		mplementation of <i>Mackenzie</i> ement Act, at which time a established.
vIcE-		permanent courte will ce t	
CHAIRPERSON:	Charlie Snowshoe, Sr. (Fort McPherson, <b>NWT</b> )		
MEMBERS:	Robin Aitken (Yellowknife, NWT)		
	Karen LeGresley (Yellowknife, NWT)		
	Bob Simpson (Inuvik, NWT)		
For Information	DN, <b>CONTACT:</b>		
	Piet Van Loon, Chairperson Gwich'in Interim Land Use Planning Board Box 5		

Box 5 Fort McPherson, NWT XOE OJO

Telephone:	(403) 952-2330
Facsimile:	(403) 952-2212

Revised August, 1995

## GWICH'IN RENEWABLE RESOURCES BOARD

- **FUNCTION:** The Board is the main instrument of wildlife management in the settlement area and shall act in the public interest. Wildlife will be managed in accordance with the Gwich'in Comprehensive Land Claim Agreement and its objectives.
- CATEGORY: Advisory
- AUTHORITY: Gwich'in Comprehensive Land Claim Agreement
- APPOINTED BY: Governor in Council (Government of Canada), Executive Council (Government of the Northwest Territories)
- REPORTS To: Ministers of Canada and Northwest Territories

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
Chairperson: R	obert Charlie (Inuvik, NWT)	Mar 94	Jul 98
Members:	James Ross (Fort McPherson, NWT - <b>Gwich'in</b> alternate)	Jul 9 3	<b>Jul</b> 98
	James B. Firth (Inuvik, NWT - Gwich'in)	Jul 93	<b>Jul</b> 98
	Joseph <b>Benoit</b> (Aklavik, NWT - Gwich'in)	Jul 93	Jul 98
	Grace Blake (Tsiigehtchic, NWT - Gwich'in alternate)	Jun 94	
	Freddie Greenland (Aklavik, NWT - Gwich'in alternate)	Jun 94	
	Robert Alexie, Sr. (Fort McPherson, NWT - Gwich'in)	Mar 94	
	James T. <b>Hickling</b> (Winnipeg, Man Fisheries and Oceans Canada)	Ju193	<b>Jul</b> 98
	Roger <b>Peet</b> (Winnipeg, Man Fisheries and oceans Canada alternate)	Mar 94	
	Kevin McCormick ( <b>Yellowknife</b> , NWT - Canadian Wildlife Service alternate)	Jul 93	<b>Jul</b> 98

Revised August, 1995

### Appointed

Jun 94

TERM EXPIRES

ul Latour
ellowknife, NWT - Canadian Vildlife Services)

Edward Henderson

Mar 94

FOR INFORMATION, CONTACT:

Robert Charlie, Chairperson Gwich'in Renewable Resources Board Box 2051 Inuvik. NWT XOE OTO

(Inuvik, NWT - GNWT alternate)

Telephone:	(403) 979-3123
Facsimile:	(403) 979-3090

Revised August, 1995

#### INTERNATIONAL PORCUPINE CARIBOU BOARD

**FUNCTION:** The International Porcupine Caribou Board administers the bilateral agreement between Canada and the United States and provides advice and recommendations to the Ministers of **Canada**, Yukon, Northwest Territories, Alaska and United States on matters relating to the protection and management of **the** Porcupine Caribou Herd.

CATEGORY: Advisory

- **AUTHORITY:** International Agreement for the Conservation of the Porcupine Caribou Herd
- APPOINTED BY: Eight voting members appointed by the Governments of Canada (to represent Canada, Yukon, GNWT and user groups); and United States (to represent the United States, Alaska and user groups)
- **REPORTS TO:** Governments of Canada and United States

		APPOINTED	TERM <b>Expires</b>
CHAIRPERSONS	: Vacant		
Members:	Hugh Monaghan (Whitehorse, Yukon - <b>Govto'f</b> Yukon)	Ott 93	<b>Ott</b> 96
	Albert Peter (Whitehorse, Yukon - C.P.C.B.)	Ott 92	Ott 96
	<b>Johnathan Soloman</b> (Fort Yukon, Alaska - User, Alaska)	Ott 93	Ott 96
	vacant		

vacant (User, Alaska)

(C.P.C.B. = Canadian Porcupine Caribou Board)

For Information, Contact:

Canadian Wildlife Service Environment Canada **Ottawa,** Ontario KIA 0H3

Telephone:	(819) 997-1301
Facsimile:	(819)953-7177

Revised August, 1995

## **INUVALUIT ARBITRATION PANEL**

- **FUNCTION:** The Panel has the jurisdiction to **arbitrate** in respect of any matter which the agreement stipulates is to be determined by arbitration and any matter concerning the **interepretation** or application of the agreement which the parties agree to be bound by an arbitration decision in accordance with the dispute resolution chapter.
- CATEGORY: Quasi-Judicial
- AUTHORITY: Inuvialuit Final Agreements
- APPOINTED BY: Canada appoints five members, the Inuvialuit Regional Corporation and Industry each appoint three members
- REPORTS TO: Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs

		APPOINTED	<b>TERM EXPIRES</b>
CHAIRPERSON:	Stein Lal ( <b>Oakville</b> , Ont Government of Canada)	8 Jan 95	7 Jan 98
VICE-			
CHAIRPERSON :	Ernie <b>Pallister</b> (Calgary, Alberta - Government of Canada)	28 Jan 95	27 Jan 98
MEMBERS:	John Parker (Sidney, B.C Government of Canada)	27 Mar 95	26 Mar 98
	George Braden ( <b>Yellowknife, NWT - GNWT</b> )	9 Apr 93	8 Apr 96
	Vince Teddy (Tuktoyaktuk, NWT- Inuvialuit)	3 Apr 95	2 Apr 98
	Knute Hansen (Inuvik, NWT- Inuvialuit)	21 Feb 95	20 Feb 98
	Darrel Johnson (Whitehorse, Yukon - Yukon Government)	16 Sept 95	15 Sept 98
	Vacant- Inuvialuit		
	Vacant - Industry		
	Vacant - Industry		
	Vacant - Industry		

Revised August, 1995

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT:

Marnie Fawcett Inuvialuit Arbitration Panel c/o Inuvialuit Regional Corporation Box 2120 107 Mackenzie Road Inuvik, NT XOE OTO

(403) 979-2135	Telephone:	. ,	979-2737 979-2135
----------------	------------	-----	----------------------

Revised August, 1995

## NORTHWEST TERRITORIES WATER BOARD

- **FUNCTION:** The mandate of the **Board** is to provide for the conservation, development **and** utilization of waters of the Northwest Territories in a manner that **will** provide **the** optimum benefit **therefrom** for all Canadians and for the residents of the Northwest Territories in particular.
- CATEGORY: Regulatory
- AUTHORITY: Northwest Tern"tories Waters Act
- APPOINTED BY: Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON: (	Gordon Wray (Yellowknife, <b>NWT</b> )	29 Apr 94	28 Apr 97
Members:	Robert Overvold (Yellowknife, NWT)	19 Dec 91	18 Dec 97
	Ian Gilchrist (Yellowknife, NWT)	28 Sep 89	Indeterminate
	Laura Johnston (Yellowknife, NWT)	Sep 94	Sep 97
	Raymond Young (Hay River, <b>NWT</b> )	03 Feb 93	02 Feb 96
RECOMMEND ED	BY COMMISSIONER IN COUNCIL		
Members:	Frank <b>Ipakohak</b> (Coppermine, NWT)	18 Mar 86	31 <b>Mar 97</b>
	Robert Hardisty (Fort Simpson, NWT)	03 Aug 95	02 Aug 98
	David Ittinuar (Rankin Inlet, NWT)	<b>03</b> Aug 95	02 Aug 98

Revised August, 1995

## For Information, Contact:

Pamela LeMouel, Executive Assistant NWT Water Board Box 1500 Yellowknife, NWT XIA 2R3

Telephone:(403) 920-8191Facsimile:(403) 873-9572

Revised August, 1995

# NUNAVUT ARBITRATION PANEL

FUNCTION:	The panel has the jurisdiction to arbitrate in respect of any matter which the agreement stipulates is to be determined by arbitration and any matter concerning the interpretation or application of the agreement which the parties agree to be bound by an arbitration decision in accordance with the dispute resolution chapter.		
CATEGORY:	Quasi-Judicial		
AUTHORITY:	Nunavut Final Agreement		
APPOINTED BY:	Government of Canada, Government of the Northwest Territories and Tungavik Federation of Nunavut		
REPORTS TO:	Minister of Indian and Northern Af	fairs	
		A P P O I N T E D	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON:	Andrew Tagek (Iqaluit, NWT)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99
MEMBERS:	Anne Crawford (Iqaluit, NWT)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99
	Edward Pico • (Iqaluit, NWT)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99
	Violet Ford (Yellowknife, NWT)	19 Sep 94	18 <b>Sep</b> 99
	David McCann (Yellowknife, NWT)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99
	Keith Crowe (Ottawa, Ont.)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99
	Robert <b>Stanbury</b> (Burlington, Ont.)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99
	<b>Letha MacLachlan</b> (Calgary, Alberta)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99
	Elizabeth Copeland (Whale Cove, NWT)	19 Sep 94	18 Sep 99

## Revised August, 1995

## FOR INFORMATION CONTACT:

Ginette Morin, Implementation Coordinator Claims Planning and Implementation Indian and Northern Affairs Canada 10 Wellington Street Hull, PQ KIA 0H4

Telephone:	(819) 953-5567
Facsimile:	(819) 994-7043

Revised August, 1995

## NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD

FUNCTION:	The Nunavut Wildlife Management Board provides advice and recommendations to the Ministers of Canada and the Northwest Territories on matters relating to the protection and management of renewable resources in the Nunavut region.			
CATEGORY:	Advisory	Advisory		
AUTHORITY:	Nunavut Land Claims Agreement			
APPOINTED BY	POINTED BY: Eight voting members recommended by the Governments of Canada (to represent Canada); Government of the Northwest Territories (to represent GNWT) and Tungavik Federation of Nunavut (to represent user groups)			
REPORTS TO:	Ministers of Canada and Northwest Territories			
		APPOINTED	Term <b>Expires</b>	
Chairperson: I	Ben Kovic (Iqaluit, NWT)	Aug 95	indefinite	
MEMBERS:	Malachi Arreak - Baffin Regional Inuit Association (Represents Inuit of Nunavut)	Jan 94	indefinite	
	David <b>Igutsaq - Kitikmeot</b> Hunters' and Trappers' Association (Represents <b>Inuit</b> of <b>Kitikmeot</b> )	Jan 94	indefinite	
	Jeannie <b>Ikkidluak</b> - <b>Baffin</b> Regional Hunters' and Trappers' Association (Represents <b>Inuit</b> of <b>Baffin</b> )	Jan 94	indefinite	
	Gordon <b>Koshinsky</b> - Fisheries and Oceans (Represents the Public Interest)	Jan 94	indefinite	
	David Aglukark - Keewatin (Represents Inuit of Keewatin)	Jan 94	indefinite	
	Kevin McCormick - Environment Canada - Yellowknife (Represents the Public Interest)	Jan 94	indefinite	
	Marius Tungilik - GNWT, Renewable Resources (Represents the Public Interest)	Ott 94	indefinite	
For Information, Contact:				
	Ben Kovic Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Box 1379			

Iqaluit, NWT	XOA OHO
Telephone:	(819) 979-7785
Facsimile:	(819) 979-6962

Revised August, 1995

#### PEEL RIVER WATERSHED ADVISORY COMMITTEE

- **FUNCTION:** The Peel River Watershed Advisory Committee shall consider and make recommendations respecting the establishment of a water management agreement for the Peel River watershed, the establishment of a Land Use Planning Commission, and the need for and establishment of Special Management Areas in the Peel River and Arctic Red River watersheds.
- Category: Advisory
- AUTHORITY: Gwich'in Comprehensive Land Claim Agreement
- APPOINTED BY: Each appropriate organization
- **REPORTS TO:** Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs

#### APPOINTED

TERM EXPIRES

MEMBERS: Robert Alexie, Sr. (Fort McPherson, NWT - Gwich'in)

> Peter Ross (Tsiigehtchic, NWT - Gwich'in)

Joe Charlie (Fort McPherson, NWT - Gwich'in)

Richard Moses (Na'cho N'y'ok Dun)

Robert McLeod (Yellowknife, NWT - GNWT)

Jody Shimkus (Yukon)

David Livingstone (Yellowknife, NWT - Government of Canada)

Bruce Chambers (Whitehorse, Yukon - Government of Canada)

### For Information, **Contact:**

Bruce Chambers, Director Renewable Resources Yukon Regional **Office** Northern Affairs Program 200 Range Road Whitehorse, Yukon YIA 3V1

Telephone: (403) 667-3136

Revised August, 1995

65

Committee will officially disband following report of final recommendations to **Government**, likely by December 1995.

### SAHTU ARBITRATION PANEL

- **FUNCTION:** The panel has the jurisdiction to arbitrate in respect of any matter which the agreement stipulates is to be determined by arbitration and any matter concerning the interpretation or application of the agreement which the parties agree to be bound by an arbitration decision in accordance with the dispute resolution chapter.
- CATEGORY: Quasi- Judicial
- AUTHORITY: Sahtu Final Agreement
- APPOINTED BY: Government of Canada, Government of the Northwest Territories and the Sahtu Secretariat Incorporated
- **REPORTS TO:** Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
Members:	<b>Nigel Bankes</b> (Calgary, Alberta)	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00
	Anton <b>Melnyk</b> (Edmonton, Alberta)	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00
	James Davis ( <b>Arcola, Sask.)</b>	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00
	David Elliott (Edmonton, Alberta)	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00
	Francis Price (Edmonton, Alberta)	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00
	Deborah Hardy (Sylvan Lake, Alberta)	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00
	Robert <b>Kastings</b> (Vancouver, B.C.)	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00
	Larry Chartrand (Ottawa, Ont.)	13 Sep 95	12 Sep 00

### For Information **Contact:**

Joe Chapman	
Claims Planning a	and Implementation
Indian and Northe	ern Affairs Canada
10 Wellington Str	eet
Hull, PQ	KIA 0H4

Telephone:	(819) 997-0881
Facsimile:	(819) 953-6430

Revised August, 1995

#### WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COUNCIL (NWT)

**FUNCTION:** Responsible for the area of the **Inuvialuit** Settlement Region that falls within the Northwest Territories, the Council provides advice to federal and territorial *government* ministers on all issues relating to wildlife in the Western Arctic Region.

**CATEGORY:** Advisory

- AUTHORITY: Inuvialuit Final Agreement (1984)
- APPOINTED BY: Six voting members, representing Canada, the Government of the Northwest Territories and the Inuvialuit. A non-government person, selected by both government and Inuvialuit, chairs the Council
- **REPORTS TO:** Ministers of Canada and the Northwest Territories,

		APPOINTED	TERM EXPIRES
CHAIRPERSON : VICE-	John Bailey (Whitehorse, Yukon)	Apr 95	Mar 00
VICL <sup>-</sup> Chairperson:	Andy Carpenter (Sachs Harbour, NWT - Inuvialuit)	1987	indefinite
Members:	Albert <b>Elias</b> (Holman Island, NWT - Inuvialuit) <sup>5</sup>	1987	indefinite
	Frank <b>Pokiak</b> (Tuktoyaktuk, NWT - Inuvialuit)	1987	indefinite
	Kevin McCormick (Yellowknife, NWT - Canadian Wildlife Service)	1987	indefinite
	Ron Graf (Yellowknife, NWT - GNWT)	Ott 93	indefinite
	Ed Henderson (Inuvik, NWT - GNWT)	Ott 93	indefinite

### For Information, **Contact:**

Bruce Hanbidge, Resource Person Joint Secretariat		
Box 2120 Inuvik, NWT	XOE OTO	
Telephone: Facsimile:	(403) 979-2828 (403) 979-2610	

Revised August, 1995